

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES June 21, 2022

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde, and Bill Shaheen Those in attendance were Bob Sheehan and Dan Bernashe

- 1. A motion was made, seconded and Dick and Bill were in favor of accepting the meeting minutes for June 7, 2022. (Lee was not present)
- 2. The Board voted on and unanimously approved individually each of the following items:

Timesheet for Colleen Money Turnover Sheet Bills Payable for Quill office supplies and Stericycle COC for 280 Amherst Street Well Permit for 81 Pleasant Street

- 3. The Board will allow Colleen to sign the Building Department card for 280 Amherst Street for both the septic system and well.
- 4. Recreational Camp Permit for Camp MacDuffie, subject to inspection by Lynn, was approved by Dick and Lee, Bill abstained.
- 5. An extension on a perc test for Batchelor Street, lot 2 was requested. The Board discussed. The Board did not extend the perc as it was conducted in 2016 and is no longer valid. The percs could be extended to 2024 with deep holes dug in March or April of 2023. The Board stated that the out of season septic approval can be used in this instance. Dick suggested Mr. Joyce call him and he can explain the process.
- 6. Via email, a realtor asked if the Board would write a letter confirming that Batchelor Street, lot 2 is a buildable lot. The Board advised the realtor to contact the Engineer that conducted the soil suitability assessment. Colleen will inform the realtor.
- 7. Bob Sheehan and Dan Bernashe were present to re-submit the septic system design for 221 Chicopee Street. The original 3-year Disposal System Construction Permit was issued in 2008. The system was started in 2010 and finished in 2022. A deep hole was dug and finished system inspected by Dick on June 10. The Board discussed. The Board approved the design subject to fill and will allow Colleen to sign the certificate of compliance for them.

- 8. The Board discussed possibly adopting a new regulation for the water testing procedure for new houses. The Board instructed Colleen to look up the procedure for adopting new regulations.
- 9. The Board discussed the Dollar General forebays. Dick will contact Town Counsel to explore legal options.
- 10. The Board discussed the Clean Watersheds Needs survey. The Board will accept help from a consultant provided by DEP to do the survey.
- 11. Colleen requested to roll over 35 hours of vacation time that she has not used. The Board unanimously approved providing there are no accounting problems in doing so.
- 12. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on July 5, 2022, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 13. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale. Board of Health Assistant

Richard G. Bombardier, Chair

Lee Lalonde

William Shaheen